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WOW!!! Its September. How we are missing all of our fairs and festivals.  

 

I was thinking what we have done to continue to serve. From drive up Chicken BBQ to 

Strawberry Shortcake, making masks ï thousands of them to donate to others!!! Food 

drives, food delivery.  

 

We are adaptable and capable of changing how we do service. How amazing are we. Letôs 

not be stagnant that we let our membership become use to not serving, not having meetings, 

not having activities. All habit once we get out of that habit, itôs difficult to push us back in. 

We can still meet. We can still be safe. Preparation is what it takes to make it happen. WE 

CAN DO THIS!!! 

 

I am still planning on having meetings. They may look different but we can be together 

safely. Bring a mask and letôs do this! 

 

In closing, please let me know if you like me to come to a meeting. I will not force the issue 

but if you want me, I will be there.  

 

Yours in service,  

DG Pam  
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                                         District 45 Calendar 
2020 District 45 2021 

   

Date Hosts - Event Location 
   

Sept. 19 - 27, 2020 Deerfield Valley - Hungry Lion Bike (or walk) Tour Virtual  
   

Sept. 25 - 27, 2020 USA / Canada Lions Forum Virtual  
   

Sept. 30, 2020 Lions Twin State Soccer Annual Meeting To be determined 
   

Ends 9/30/2020 District 45 - Membership Challenge Districtwide 
   

October 1, 2020 Deadline purchase Peace Poster Contest Kits Lions Club International 
   

October 8, 2020 World Sight Day International  
   

October 15, 2020 White Cane Safety Day International  
   

October 24, 2020 New England Lions Council  Fall Meeting Virtual  
   

November 1, 2020 District 45 - Fall Cabinet Meeting Rutland, VT 
   

November 1, 2020 Voting - District 45 Peace Poster Contest Rutland VT 
   

January 9, 2021 District 45 - Winter Cabinet Meeting Barre, VT 
   

March 6, 2021 District 45 - Spring Cabinet Meeting Essex VT 
   

March 6, 2021 District 45 -LCIF Super Raffle Essex VT 
   

May 7 - 9, 2021 District 45 - Spring Convention Manchester VT 
   

June 25 - 29, 2021 Lions Club International - International Convention Montreal, PQ, Canada 
   

 Don't see your club activites???  
 

 Email such to the Communique Editor  
 

 See it next month!!!!  
 

 

      



                      

 

 

 

 
                                                        

   

 FOURTH AND GOAL HAS BECOME!!! 
Take your Passion, make some Traction, 

 get their Reaction!!! 
MEMBERSHIP CHALLENGE DEADLINE!!!! 

September 30, 2020 ALL membership information MUST BE 
ADDED to Lions Club International LCI website 

 
*** Remember, membership application fee $35 

Until December 31, 2020!!! *** 

   
                                       

*************************************** **************************  

                      
 

Come and join DG Pam Nichols (or guests) for weekly chats  
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30 p.m. Vermont District 45 Lions  

District  News 
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DO YOU KNOW WHOM YOUR ZONE CHAIR IS??? Contest 

 

Zone Chair Zone  Zone Chair Zone  

Lion Claude Coulombe 1A 2nd VDG Kathy Dorman 2AB 

Lion Mark Hanna 3BC PDG Walter Hastings 3A 

Lion Kendal Holden  1B Lion Patricia Johnston-McWilliams 4 

PCST Bruce Savery 3A Lion Travis Wood 2C 

    
**************************  ****  ********************************  ****  

    

Club ?? Club ?? 

    
Arlington ___ Barre ___ 

Brandon Forest Dale ___ Brattleboro Area  ___ 

Castleton ___ Colchester ___ 

Deerfield Valley ___ Derby ___ 

Enosburg Falls ___ Essex Junction ___ 

Georgia ___ Granville ___ 

Heartland ___ Jericho-Underhill ___ 
Londonderry Area Tri-

Mountain ___ Manchester ___ 

Middlebury ___ NorShaft ___ 

Norwich ___ Orleans ___ 

Pittsford ___ Readsboro ___ 

Richford ___ Route 100 ___ 

Springfield ___ Strafford and Area ___ 

Swanton - Mississquoi Valley ___ Troy and Area ___ 

Valley ___ Vergennes ___ 

Williston ___ Windsor ___ 

    
Lion:  Club:  
Send your answers to IPDG Ken  Emery, deadline is September 25th!!!  

 
All entries received will be eligible for prizes??? 

  

Hi, District 45 Lions. Help make 
yourselves more visable in your 
community by wearing these 
safety vests. One size fits all.                       

Costs are $6 a piece.                    
Please contact CS PDG Henry 

McKee at (603) 960-1732, email: 
hanknh@netzero.com. Deadline is 

October 1st.  

  

 



 

 
VERMONT LIONS CHARITIES  

CABINET MEETING REPORT ï SUNDAY AUGUST 30, 2020  
EAGLES CLUB ï MANCHETER  

 
Good afternoon everyone,  

 

My report today will be quite brief due to COVID ï 19. One would think that during this time, VLC 
would be swamped with requests. However, since March, I can only recall three requests: 
 

1. Funds vis the Central Vt. Hospice for PPE equipment ï request failed due to not having 
sufficient information  

2. Vermont Food Bank donation of $5,000érecommendation via Board member 
3. And most recently, request for hearing aids(s) assistance, amount of $3,000. This 

request was discussed this morning and action taken.  
 

Relating pediatric cancer and our commitment of $500 stipends to Vermont families dealing with pediatric 
cancer. Our 18th stipend was recently provided to a family of a 5 year old girl who was admitted to the UVMôs 
Childrenôs Hospital and was diagnosed with acute myeloid leukemia (AML). The 5 year old will also require a 
bone marrow transplant at the Bostonôs Childrenôs Hospitalé.. here is a comment made by Julia Conner, 
Pediatric Hematology and Oncology Social worker and I quote: 
 

ñWe are so thankful that your organization has kindly made these funds available to our patients and 
families. The financial assistance provided through the Vermont Lions helps families pay their bills, 
cover childcare costs and manage lost wages while they care for their sick child. We are deeply grateful 
for your support of children and families batt ling pediatric cancerò (end of quote).  
 

In closing, I must provide the following information: The annual meeting of Vermont Lions Charities will be 
held during the Fall Conference on Saturday, November 1, 2020. A full report on Vermont Lions Charities wil l 
be provide at that time. There also will be an election for the position of treasurer; a 3-year term.  
 

Respectfully, submitted,  
 

Lion Stanly Patch, Jr. PDG 
President, Vermont Lions Charities.  
 
 

 
MEETING NOTICE!!!!  

Official warning of Vermont Lions Cha rities Annual Meeting  
Saturday November 1, 2020 
 
The annual meeting of Vermont Lions Charities will be held during the Fall Conference, on Sunday, 
November 1, 2020. A full report on Vermont Lions Charities will be provide at that tiome.  
 
There will also be an election for the position of treasurer for a 3-year term.  
 
Thank you!!!!  Lion Stanley Patch, Jr., PDG, President Vermont Lions Charities  
 
*********************************************************************************  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

                                                                                                      
 

 

 

 

As the weather begins to cool and the question of school openings continue, District 45 Lions continue to prepare for the 

ƴƯƢƮƬƨƭƦşƕƨƲƨƮƭşƒƢƱƤƤƭƨƭƦşƲƤƠƲƮƭŧƲŨŭşƈşƧƠƵƤşƧƤƠƱƣşƥƱƮƬşƠşƥƤƶşƬƮƱƤşƢƫƴơƲşƠơƮƴƳşƳƧƤƨƱşƯƫƠƭƲşƠƭƣşƳƧƤƸşƱƠƭƦƤşƥƱƮƬşɼƋƤƳɻƲşƶƠƨƳş

and see wherƤşƳƧƨƲşƦƮƤƲŭɽūşƳƮşɼƖƤşƠƱƤşƑƤƤƤƠƣƸƸƸƸŠɽūşƳƮşɼƍƮşƶƠƸūşƉƮƲƤɻŠŠŠɽşƖƤƫƫūşƳƧƤƱƤşƠƱƤşƮƳƧƤƱşƮƯƳƨƮƭƲşơƤƲƨƣƤƲşƳƧƤş

ones listed above that may work for your club and, again, that is simply OK.  

 

There is just one thing I wish to address, however. PLEASE, everyone be aware and considerate of others regarding the 

scheduling of cameras. In February I tried to tweak and update the camera schedule so everyone would have adequate time to 

get all their schools done in a timely manner. Because of the late start of schools, the persistent uncertainty of how classes will 

look and the question of if we will even be allowed to enter the schools I ask that clubs be understanding and patent with one 

another in regards to when you can obtain a camera for your use. I know, sometimes, tƧƨƲşƶƨƫƫşƳƧƱƮƶşƠşƶƱƤƭƢƧşƨƭƳƮşƲƮƬƤşƢƫƴơƲɻş

scheduling, but this is where cooperation and creativity should prevail. The schedule we have used in the past and the well-

ƨƭƳƤƭƳƨƮƭƤƣşƮƭƤşƈşƶƮƱƪƤƣşƮƭşƨƲşƍƎƓşƦƮƨƭƦşƳƮşƱƴƭşƠƫƫşƳƧƠƳşƲƬƮƮƳƧƫƸşƳƧƨƲşƸƤƠƱŭşƋƤƳɻƲşƶƮƱƪşƳƮƦether, club to club, and help one 

another navigate what is sure to be a test of patience and true Lionism.  

 

I know I say this often, but I feel it cannot be said enough. Thank you to all for your commitment and sacrifice in being a Lion 

Vision Screener, eƲƯƤƢƨƠƫƫƸşƳƧƨƲşƸƤƠƱŭşƘƤƲūşƨƳɻƲşƥƴƭşƠƭƣşƳƧƤşƥƤƤƫƨƭƦşƮƥşƠƢƢƮƬƯƫƨƲƧƬƤƭƳşƠƭƣşƲƤƫƥ-satisfaction is gratifying, but you 

are true Lions and for that you deserve to be recognized. 

 

Stay safe and healthy everyone! 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

Lion Deb Savery 

Vermont District 45 Vision Screening Coordinator 

 

 

  

Hi, 2nd VDG Kathy here. One of 
my goals for the year is to help 
my fellow Lions and the clubs of 

the District become more 
visable. We are selling these 

shirts. $15 each. Contact me or 
any of the DG team to purchase 

one.  
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Blast from the past segment:  
 

Photo was from Spring Convention May 1977 when PDG Larry Simino was elected VDG by 
District 45. At Spring Convention 1978, DG Larry was rewarded for his efforts when members 

in attendance raised $28,000 for the District Sight Van  
 

 
 

Now, does anyone recognize anyone from these photos? 
 

    
 

*** Old District 45 photoôs are welcomed. Please send to IPDG Ken Emery at 
Kpemery1960@gmail.com. Thanks!!! ***  

 

HELP!!! Does anyone know where this banner might be??? 
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Scenes from the August 30, 2020 Cabinet Meeting!!!! 
 

         
 

     
 

      
 

   



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Br attleboro Area  

 

 

  

   

The Brattleboro Area Lions Club has had a food donation box at   

Hannaford brocery for 3 years. Until the Covid-19 virus hit, we   

donated the food to the Guilford Central School Food pantry.    
Following the outbreak of the virus we decided to donate the 

food   
to the Ground Works. On a recent Sunday, we picked up the 

food   

and delivered 430 lbs. of donated food to Ground Works. Our   

Guilford deliveries were 126 lbs. 94 lbs. and 67 lbs. We thank    

Hannaford Grocery for their dedication to helping others   

   

Respectively submitted, Lion Ray Stevens, Publications Manager   
 

 

 

 
 

 

Club News 
 



 

 

 

Barre Lions Club  
 

The Barre Lions Club, serving Central Vermont, head a coin drop on Saturday, August 15th on the busy 

Main Street of downtown Barre. In 3 hours, they raised almost $2,400!!! Lion Charlie Livendale did a great 

job in recuiting volunteers, wearing our newly designed masks (see below photo)!!! 
 

 
 

          
 

Essex Jct. Lions News:  
      Lions Linda Stone, Beth Abustan, Doris                                  Lion Beth Abustan receives  

     Maynard & PDG Betsy MaGee sanitizing tables.                     Melvin Jones Fellowship Award 
 

 
 



 

 

 

Williston Area Lions Club:   Hello, my name is Mykala OôFarrell and I am a recent CVU (Champlain 

Valley Union High School), recipient of the 2020 Lions Club Scholarship. I would like to extend my 

immense amount of gratitude for your generosity. This contribution will greatly help as I beging my higher 

education endeavors at UVM in the fall. Best, Mykala OôFarrell 
 

Hello Colchester Lions: 
 

Some of you may not know that the club has decided to generously support my daughter Amy Stearns with her need to get a 

service dog in training. Amy is a past member of the Colchester Club and needs a dog to help her with physical, emotional 

support as well as independent living.  
 

Amy got Robby on June 28, and they are both very happy and living in her apartment in Burlington. Robby was 7 months 

old when he came home. He has grown some and seems to be a very happy boy. 
  
Robby has had an assessment with the service dog trainer and passed the tests. He was given very high praise for how well 

he did. She believes that Robby is a good candidate for a service dog. He will begin his official dog training on August 13.  
 

Amy has trained another service dog who is getting old and is now deaf and going blind. She has been retired and is living 

ƶƨƳƧşƠşƦƱƮƴƯşƮƥşƀƬƸɻƲşƥƱƨƤƭƣƲŭşƀƬƸşƦƤƳƲ ƳƮşƵƨƲƨƳşƧƤƱşƲƤƵƤƱƠƫşƳƨƬƤƲşƠşƶƤƤƪŭşƖƨƳƧşƀƬƸɻƲşƯƠƲƳşƤƷƯƤƱƨƤƭƢƤşƲƧƤşƧƠƲşƲƳƠƱƳƤƣş

training Robby since she got him. He knew sit, stay and come commands. He now knows sit stay, leave it, bring me home 

(he will lead Amy to the front door of her apartment) he is working on touch command where he will touch the button 

medical alert button to alert that she need emergency services. Amy reported that he has gotten pretty good at this and has 

pushed the button several times to get the people who monitor her system to talk with him. The people doing the monitoring 

thought this was great. They gave Robby a lot of attention. Amy is now teaching him that he can do this only on command. 

She reports that Robby is learning and has not pushed the button without being given the command to do so for several days.  
  

                     
       Robby first day at home                              Robby learning sit stay                                          Robby and Amy 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

    
 

      
 

 

 



  

 

 

 
 

      
 

      
 

 



 

 

 

Highlights of the óARLINGTON ZOO PARADEô!!!! 

 

     

 

  

       

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  


